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February	25,	2021	

Dear	Pastor	K.	Preston	Gray	and	Harvest	Baptist	Church,	
	
Time	goes	by	quickly	it	seems	in	these	very	confusing	days	we	live	in.	Still	the	Lord	is	ever	with	us;	for	we	have	His	promise	in	
Hebrews	13:5	,	“…I	will	never	leave	thee,	nor	forsake	thee.”	Bless	the	Lord	we	can	face	uncertain	days	with	this	great	promise.	
	
The	churches	in	Canada	continue	their	faithful	labors.	I	speak	of	the	churches	we,	together,	had	a	part	in	establishing,	by	God’s	
grace.	Their	pastors	and	people,	like	the	churches	in	our	country,	have	faced	these	confusing	and	difficult	challenges.	Yet	they	
continue	on	with	public	services	as	they	can	and	services	over	the	internet.	Please	pray	for	the	churches	in	Canada	to	do	what	
they	can	in	obedience	to	our	Lord’s	command.	
	
Recently	we	heard	of	a	pastor	in	Edmonton,	Alberta,	that	is	in	jail	for	practising	his	conviction	that	the	church	is	to	assemble	
together,	as	is	plainly	stated	in	Hebrews	10:25.	Who	would	have	thought	we	would	live	to	see	the	day	when	in	freedom	loving	
countries	men	would	face	punishment	for	doing	what	the	words	of	God	command	us	to	do.	Yet	now	we	face	those	very	same	
threats.	Though	this	church	is	not	affiliated	with	the	independent	Baptist	churches	yet	they	are	seeking	to	serve	our	Lord.	
Please	pray	for	this	pastor,	his	church	and	his	family.	
	
Pastor	Isaac	Bueckert,	of	the	Red	Deer	Bible	Baptist	Church,	gives	testimony	to	the	goodness	of	the	Lord	in	allowing	them	to	
see	souls	saved	and	baptized.	He	also	rejoices	in	the	fact	that	the	Lord	has	opened	a	door	for	him	to	earn	wages	through	a	
secular	job.	Isaac	has	faithfully	served	the	Lord	in	Red	Deer,	Alberta	for	which	we	rejoice	in	Lord.	
	
Paastor	Jason	Bueckert,	of	the	Old	Paths	Baptist	Church,	Calgary,	Alberta	reports,	that	the	Lord	is	giving	them	souls	getting	
saved	and	baptized	as	well.	They	have	continued	to	be	able	to	meet	in	spite	of	the	restictions,	for	which	we	praise	the	Lord.	
	
Pastor	Lloyd	Kohl,	of	the	Faith	Baptist	Church,	Lethbridge,	Alberta,	continues	to	stay	in	contact	with	his	people	by	letter	til	they	
can	once	again	open	their	church	services.	They	normally	meet	in	a	Senior	Citizens’	Center	which	is	closed	to	their	use	until	the	
government	restrictions	are	lifted.	
	
Please	pray	for	each	of	these	church.	In	closing,	we	want	you	to	know	how	very	much	we	appreciate	your	faithful	support.	May	
God	bless	you	is	our	prayer.	
	

Yours	Missionaries	to	Canada,	
	

	
John	and	Jeri-Ann	Cook
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